
*

-

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY AERONAUTICAL DEPOT MAINTENANCE CENTER

CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 78419

IN REPLY REFER TO:

SAVAE-G (AC) 23 May 1968

Hector P. Garcia, M. D.
1315 Bright Street
Corpus Christi, Texas 78405

Dear Doctor Garcia:

This refers to your letter dated 16 May 1968 concerning Mrs.
Margaret Crews.

A review of our records reveals that Mrs. Crews submitted an
application to this Center for Fabric Worker positions which is
being retained in our active files. Our past employment pattern
reveals that vacancies for Fabric Worker positions at the grade
level for which Mrs. Crews is qualified do not occur frequently
and, in addition, competition among present employees for this
type position is quite keen.

In view of the recent authority granted us to increase our per-
sonnel workforce, we are endeavoring to recognize by promotion
those employees who have been performing satisfactorily as
temporary and/or term appointees. This action will result in
employing a large number of applicants at the Helper W-05 level
at $2.76 an hour. Our employment procedures require that all
applicants for Helper positions be referred to us by the local
Civil Service Commission Interagency Board of Examiners for
employment consideration. While Mrs. Crews has not been
successful to date in establishing eligibility on the Helper exami-
nation, I strongly suggest that she endeavor to do so as soon as
the examination is re-opened.
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SAVAE-G (AC) 23 May 1968
Hector P. Garcia, M. D.

You are assured we will continue to consider Mrs. Crews as a
reinstatement eligible for Fabric Worker positions at such time
as appropriate vacancies exist.

Sincerely,

Of*Dds/.
LUTHER G. JONES, JR.
Colonel, TC
Commanding
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